
16th December 2016 

Dear Parents and Guardians,  

A slightly extended section from me for the final Newsletter of the term, the aim being to weave into the newsletter my cus-

tomary termly Headmasterõs Letter.   

We have completed our first term as a ônewõ School: a new structure (12 weeks to 11 years), new staffing, a ônewõ vision, a 

new curriculum, new expectations, a new way of being and doing ð a new culture.  The hard work undertaken thus far from 

my SMT, the staff, Governors and the much valued and necessary support from you as parents heralds an exciting future for 

the children and the Community as a whole at Grace Dieu.   

My belief is that what we have done, what we are working towards, is proving successful.  There is a palpable feeling of change 

ð a welcome one ð bringing with it positivity, enthusiasm, happiness and a sense of pride in what we are striving toward to-

gether.   I am ever so proud of this School; I am ambitious for its future and with all of us wanting the very best for Grace 

Dieu and for our children, our reaching for the stars is not a lofty ambition, nor is it unachievable: those stars are well within 

our grasp and, together, I am certain that we will reach them.    Thank you for all your support, thank you for your kindness 

and, importantly, thank you for your belief in the worth and efficacy that only an education at Grace Dieu can provide.    

Our ônewõ reports have been received positively as we hoped they would be.  Clear and factual reporting, coupled with the 

Standardised Scores and access to your childõs work at Parentsõ Evenings, has enabled us to provide you with a comprehensive 

overview of progress both academically and pastorally.  Your comments and feedback have been very helpful ð thank you.  

The term was busy, as I am sure you will agree; but we wanted it this way.   There was an academic focus ð our planning of 

lessons, volume of work, differentiation and expectations more broadly, were and are closely monitored to ensure the highest 

standard in all year groups. The feedback received would indicate that the transition has been effective with the rigour and 

quality of education being exactly as you hoped it would be ð if not better.   Moreover, close attention has also been given to 

our approach beyond the classroom: Outdoor Learning, which the children have enjoyed immensely; the sporting calendar has 

been full to bursting ð with very impressive results, too (our Under 8s Rugby Team have been undefeated this term); our Mu-

sic and Drama (the ôHarry Potterõ experience) opportunities have been extended to add variety, inclusion and substance to 

our curriculum delivery.  The aim of all this is to ensure that our provision is ôholisticõ, thus aligning and anchoring itself within 

our Mission Statement ð seeking in all we do to educate ômind, body and soulõ.    

 

Other News: 

Our Nursery is growing in popularity.  Mrs Dexter and her team are doing sterling work.  Our youngest children are really 

quite lovely.   We now have introduced Government Funded Vouchers (Free Early Entitlement Vouchers) to all eligible chil-

dren including Cygnets and Swans from January.    

Mrs Dexter also has a new member joining her Nursery Team.  Kerry-Ann Pickering will be joining us in the new year and we 

look forward to Kerry-Ann starting with us.   

Mr Richard Pickersgill will reduce his hours in the Spring Term only to spend a little more time at home with the familyõs new 

baby daughter, Matilda.  In the two days that Mr Pickersgill is not here (Tuesday and Friday), his lessons will be taught by Ben 

Hanford who is a very experienced Football Coach working in many schools locally delivering top quality football coaching.   

We are very pleased to welcome him. 

 



Our new kitchen in the Outdoor Learning classroom is being fitted as I write.  This will enable the children to cook and pre-

pare meals using our aspects of the Outdoor Learning provision, but also adding something new to the Activity selection on 

offer next term.  

Just a few reminders, if I may.  Could I ask please that children in Years 3-6 arrive at School no later than 8:30am.   The first 

half an hour of the School day is timetabled and some children are missing out on very valuable teaching time.   Also, as re-

quested previously, please ensure that the children have suitable outdoor clothing for their Outdoor Learning lessons.  The 

lesson cannot run without the children properly attired. 

The Year 6 children have been given some preparation (in addition to the extra ôclinicsõ they have received this term) for their 

Entrance Exams in January.  The children are tired and need to rest and spend quality time at home with you ð very important 

- but some time working through the papers over the holiday would be very beneficial to their preparations.     

 

Wishing you all a very peaceful and holy Christmas and I look forward to welcoming you all back in January full of enthusiasm 

and ready for all that the new term will bring.   

 

Peter Fisher, HEADMASTER   

We all enjoyed transforming Grace Dieu into a School of Magic and Wizardry 

last week.  

We have received a special gift from JK Rowlingñan official card with authen-

ticating hologram signed by JK Rowling. Her signature is one of the top 4 most 

valuable signatures of living legends in the world todayé   A wonderful piece 

of memorabilia. 

We wore our Christmas 

Jumpers and raised £217.02 

for CAFOD!  

Year 6 pictured with the food 

produce gathered from the 

ôReverse Advent Calendarõ which 

was donated to the New Life 

Church at Coalville for distribu-

tion via the Coalville Food Bank. 



The work is now complete on the chicken coop and its run. The 

net will keep wild birds out of the run and reduce the risk of our 

lovely hens and Peter the cockerel catching bird flu. 

This half term, Year 6 focused on Survival, making 

shelters using tarpaulins and ropes. For their final 

session, they were given the same tarpaulins and 

ropes and were challenged to find different uses for them. Mimi made a rope ladder-swing and Laila tied ropes to 

make an obstacle course. Antonia decided to make a parachute and Remee enjoyed jumping on piles of leaves! 

FOREST SCHOOL NEWS  

We were very lucky today to have a visit from Rosalind  and Matt who 

work for the RSPB in Derby. They led a workshop with all the children 

from Years 3-6 looking at animal habitats across the School grounds. 

The children completed some impressive map work and looked at what 

we can put in place for the future to improve the habitat.  

Mrs McDermott 

Children in Years 3-6 held their annual Christmas Concert to the delight of parents and guests! 


